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A Student's Prayer for a New School Term 
 

Lord Jesus, I ask for Your help as I begin this new school term. 
Allow me to experience Your presence in the many blessings You put before me. Open my eyes to the new 

challenges and exciting opportunities that this new school term brings. Open my heart and mind to new 
friends and new teachers. Give me a generous spirit to be enthusiastic with my studies and courage to ac-
cept new opportunities. Help me to be attentive to my teachers and let me experience Your presence in 

my new friends. Jesus, inspire me to do my best this term! Amen  

‘In the beginning God created the Heavens and the Earth’ Genesis 1:1 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents, 
 
Finally, I can pass on the good news that next week we will all be back at school again! It will of course still be under a COVID safe 
context and we will be implementing our School COVID Safe Plan. This involves staggered drop off times in the morning and pick 
up times at the end of the day. These will remain as they were at our last school re-entry and I have put a copy of the times on the 
next page of this newsletter, for your reference. 
The snack and lunch playtimes will also be staggered and Year levels will have specified play areas which will be rotated during the 
week. This will help with social distancing and provide students with more space to play in. Hygiene will be a top priority and we 
will be enforcing all our hygiene protocols and reminding students on a regular basis. The school is thoroughly cleaned each day by 
our cleaning staff Nubia and Salvador. Teachers will also be regularly wiping surfaces in the classroom when needed. We will also 
be making sure that the classrooms are well ventilated and that we keep the classroom doors open. 
Sadly, visitors and parents will not be able to enter onto our school site other than at the front office and only if necessary. At this 
stage no large gatherings can take place, so paraliturgies (prayer gatherings) and assemblies will be remote. Our Friday Assemblies 
will take place at 2:30 pm and will be live streamed via Google Meet. Before the assembly begins you will be sent a link via Seesaw 
to join. You will need a Google account in order to join. You may wish to use your child’s Google account if you don’t have your 
own. 
As I have already communicated in my letter to parents this week your child’s health, social and emotional wellbeing will be a top 
priority for all staff. I have included 7 tips for preparing your child to come back to school in this newsletter . I also encourage you 
to visit our Wellbeing Hub which is full of resources for you to access to support you in supporting your child’s wellbeing. Infor-
mation about the Wellbeing Hub is included in this newsletter. The staff have looked at the Term 4 class programs and the school 
calendar to prioritise activities and events which promote amongst the students a sense of belonging and connectedness, and op-
portunities for greater interaction and collaboration with their peers so that they can quickly re-establish school friendships and 
relationships. Above all else we want to instil in our students a sense of optimism, confidence and hope in the future, reassuring 
them that all will be well and that their school is here to help them to grow and flourish in all areas of their learning.  
 
Important reminders for Term 4 

• Parents need to return all Chromebooks that were borrowed during the online learning period back to school on Monday 
with their child. These Chromebooks need to be given back to their classrooms teacher. 

• Our Lady’s is a SunSmart school and wearing a school hat while outside is compulsory in Terms 1 and 4. Our rule is “No hat, 
no play” and it means you sit in the shade if you do not have a school hat. 

• Children are expected to be in full Summer uniform by Monday the 26th of October. Until then you can choose for your 
child to wear either a Winter (if the weather is still cold) uniform or a Summer uniform. 

• Children must wear black shoes (NOT runners) as part of their uniform and only wear runners on their Sports Day. Please 
let your child's teacher know if your child has outgrown their school shoes and you are having trouble purchasing a new 
pair. Some allowances will be made. 

• The canteen will be open each day for lunch orders only at this stage. 

• Children are required to bring their own water bottles which they will be able to refill at school if they need to. We are not 
allowed to use the school taps. 

• EXTEND our after school care providers will begin at school on Monday the 12th of October onwards. 
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Preparation for 2021 Classes 

At this time of the year the school is making arrangements for staffing 

and classes for 2021. Next week we will begin the process of class com-

positions for 2021. This process usually takes about a month and a great 

deal of time and energy goes into the decision-making process. We give 

the children a voice by asking them to list 6 children they would like to be in their class and we guarantee 

that each child will have one friend that they have listed.  

Please take the time to talk to your child about who they will list as their friends and encourage them to 

think about listing children who will support them in their learning and help them to be a better learner in 

the classroom rather than someone they would like to play with. The staff work very hard to make sure that 

we provide a supportive and engaging learning environment for each child and this process plays a large part 

in this. 

The class structure for 2021 will not change; we will still maintain two classes for each year level. None of the 

classes will be composite; they will all be straight classes from Foundation to Year 6.  

If you have any educational concerns about your child’s placement for 2021 you will need to communicate 

these to Ms Bertani in writing via email on principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au by Friday 16 October 

2020. It is essential that all letters have been received by next Friday.  

As we are planning for 2021, we ask that parents let us know as soon as possible if their children are not re-

turning to Our Lady’s next year. We have had many inquiries about places for 2021 and we need to let these 

parents know if there are places for their children. We currently have a waiting list for Prep and several of 

the other year levels are full, with enrolment enquiries coming in. If your child is not returning in 2021 

(apart from our current year 6 children) please let the Office know as soon as possible.  



 

Returning to school: 7 tips for parents/carers to help children cope 
Adapted from: Parent zone  

 
After months of remote learning and a range of COVID19 restrictions, children will be returning to school 
routines, classrooms, classmates, teachers, expectations and, in some cases, even new school settings.  
Amid the anticipation and excitement many children are feeling, for some, leaving the home learning routine 
and environment may create anxiety for a range of reasons including: the ongoing uncertainty of COVID19; 
social distancing and hygiene measures in place; family circumstances related to health; grief associated with 
a recent loss; or economic circumstances.  
To prepare and support students’ return to onsite learning and the school/classroom environment, consider 
the following tips:   
 
1. Talk to your children about how they feel  
• It is important to encourage children to discuss their feelings about returning to school.  
• If they feel anxious or worried, help them understand this is perfectly normal, and that you and their 

teachers are there to support them.   
• Although difficult, try not to share any anxiety you may be feeling with your children.  
• Bear in mind that your child may be returning to a pre-existing issue from before remote learning – for 

example, a bullying or relationship issue, or difficulty with school work or staff – or they may be prepar-
ing for the transition to secondary school.  

• Try to give them a non-judgemental and supportive place to share any worries. Younger children, in 
particular, may not always have the words to express their feelings, so try to find a way of bringing up 
the conversation without putting pressure on them – for instance when you’re playing with them or 
going for a walk. This can help them to open up naturally and identify what they’re worried about.   

 
2. Pack right, pack light  
• Your school will have been in touch to let you know what your child should and shouldn’t bring on their 

return. Eg. bring an individual water bottle.  
• Make sure you have checked with your school about what they need in order to make your child’s day 

easier.  
 
3. Support children to understand the school procedures 
 
• Your school will also have been in touch to explain various procedures in place – such as entry points, 

break times and hand washing routines.   
• If you haven’t received this information or are unsure you should contact your school office.  
• It will be important for your child to understand social distancing and hygiene rules and, importantly, 

why they are in place.  
• Read school communications with your child and make sure they are prepared and know what to ex-

pect when they arrive at school.   
  

4. Familiarise yourself with school procedures   
• You’ll need to know where and when to drop children off and pick them up, as well as what parts of 

the school you can access.  
• If your child travels to/from school independently, including on public transport, you should talk to 

your child about getting to and from school, including observing the directions of Victoria’s Chief 
Health Officer (ie. social distancing, group gatherings).  

• Your child will be expecting you at the end of the day so make sure you, or whoever is collecting them, 
are there in the right place at the right time.   

• If your child travels home independently, make sure you, or another carer, is there to welcome them 
home and check-in about their day.  

 

https://parentinfo.org/article/returning-to-school-7-tips-to-help-your-primary-age-child-cope
https://parentinfo.org/article/returning-to-school-7-tips-to-help-your-primary-age-child-cope


 

Kanieshka V 3F  Brian L FJ 
Kayden T 5D  Georgia M 5D 
Leonardo S 2N  Arielle A 5D 
Scout C 6B   Rose H 4G 
Anna V 2N   Elke K 1K 
Ms Bertani   Ethan A 5D 
Bella D 3E   Sienna C 2M 
Justin C FJ   Will F 3E 
Kayla T 5C   Mrs Mendoza 
Charlotte M 1K  Mason M 6B 
Dean Z 3F   Khoen B 6A 
Sidney F 4H  Chloe F 4H 
Abbey N 2N 

5. End of day emotions   
• For younger children in particular, a school day can require a lot of self-regulation or compressed be-

haviour, which can lead to tired and emotional outbursts later on in the day.   
• Given the length of remote learning and new school safety procedures in place, these emotions may be 

hard to cope with when they return home.  
• It is a good idea to keep this in mind, and allow some time for ‘letting off steam’ by encouraging chil-

dren to unwind and play outdoors.  
 
6. Stay informed  
• Given the long absence from school, there may be a period of readjustment.  
• Discuss and affirm familiar routines and school expectations regarding uniform, grooming, attendance 

and participation to help your child reconnect with their school community.  
• There may be fresh challenges for your child, from working with new classmates and teachers, to cop-

ing with their work and school expectations / ‘rules’.  
• Try to stay informed about how they are getting on – but if you are concerned, contact the school 

office about speaking to the class teacher.  
 
7. Sleep and rest  
• Your children may have been getting used to some unusual hours during the remote learning period 

and that may have extended into the school holidays.  
• Make sure children are getting a good night’s sleep for their return to school.   
• It might mean introducing some earlier bedtimes than they have had recently and limiting screen time.  
• A good night’s rest will help them cope with the return to school and the new routines they will be 

adapting to.  

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 

FI 
Hannah For having an enthusiastic approach to all learning tasks. Keep it up! From Ms. Cam Tu 
Eilish For choosing a variety of interesting writing seeds. Well done on being innovative! From Ms. Cam Tu 
 
FJ 
Koby - For using his brain to show his thinking and making connections about his seeds for writing! Well Done! From 
Miss Severino 
Makuei- For demonstrating deep thinking around your writing seed and making such meaningful connections to expe-
riences in your life. Well done! From Miss Severino 
 
1K 
Lincoln B For your interest and enthusiasm in Science experiments. You completed a very good evaluation of the Sci-
ence experiment. Well done Lincoln! From Miss Karen 
Helena L For consistently completing learning in your Remote Home Learning booklet. From Miss Karen 
 
1L 
Archie S - For being a creative and musical thinker! Well done on composing a great song to show your imaginative 
seed thinking! From Miss Steph 
Philemon C - For his persistence and doing his best when reading new stories! Well done on using your reading strate-
gies to sound out unfamiliar words! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Peter D- For working to the best of your ability during remote learning and demonstrating the learning asset of being a 
Thinker. From Miss Scarpaci 
William T- For working to the best of your ability during remote learning and showing excellent collaboration skills 
with family members. From Miss Scarpaci 
 
2N 
Madeline F- For speaking clearly and confidently to form persuasive reasons, trying to convince others to think the 
same as her. Fantastic work Madeline! From Ms Howe 
Ava D- For having such amazing self-motivation while learning from home and always doing your best in everything 
you do! You are amazing Ava! From Ms Howe  
 
3E 
Nathan L - For completing all of your learning activities each day and for going back and trying again when your teach-
ers ask. Well done, keep it up! From Miss O’Connell 
Charlize D - For always trying her best with her learning activities on Seesaw and for working hard to answer questions 
with full sentences. Great work Charlize - well done! From Miss O’Connell  
 
3F 
Kanieshka V - For always trying her best with her learning activities on Seesaw and for working hard to answer ques-
tions with full sentences. From Ms Murphy 
Mila K - For demonstrating you are an excellent Self-Manager during Remote Learning. Well done always working to 
the best standard and communicating clearly - keep it up! From Ms Murphy 



 

 
4G 
Rose H- For always having a polite, pleasant manner when online and in person. Nev-
er change Rose! From Mrs Sales 
Miller M- For consistently going above and beyond in his learning and being an excel-
lent Self-Manager. Keep it up, champ! From Mrs Sales  
 
4H 
Tom D. - For displaying the Learning Asset of Self Manager in presenting work on See-
saw that reflects thought effort and attention to detail. Well done Tom. From Mr 
Wickham 
The Parent Group of 4H - For your support and assistance during the period of online learning. What your children 
have achieved would not have been possible without your help. You have displayed the Learning Assets of Collabora-
tor and Self Manager and have modelled these Assets to your children. Congratulations and thank you. From Mr Wick-
ham  
 
5C 
Jack T.- For making a huge effort with his learning this week. You are completing your work to a very high standard, 
Jack. Great self managing! From Miss Wendy 
Kyle F. - For being an amazing thinker, and for sharing his ideas with his teacher and classmates. From Miss Wendy 
 
5D 
Avy K - For the positive energy you always bring to the google meets and always being super organised each day! 
Amazing Avy! From Mrs Mendoza 
Chum C - For improving your effort in your learning, having a go at each activity. What a great start to the term! Keep 
it up! From Mrs Mendoza 
 
6A 
Matthew D- For being an accountable learner and always coming prepared for all Google Meets. From Ms. Kaan 
Stalin C- displaying the school Gospel Value of Respect in all our class. Google meets From Ms. Kaan  
 
6B 
Peter H - For being an excellent communicator during remote learning and sharing his ideas in both class and small 
group meetings. From Ms. Gurry 
Bawi T - For being an excellent communicator during 6B Google meetings and small group sessions. You shared your 
ideas and asked questions to improve your learning. Well done! From Ms. Gurry  



 



 



 



 



 


